FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

City Wide BRUSH ONLY Clean-Up Week — April 19-23

GARNETT, KS: The City of Garnett will hold a free of charge brush only pick-up service for all City
of Garnett refuse customers the week of April 19-23, 2021. Brush to be accepted includes tree
limbs yard and garden debris only. No refuse, trash or household items will be allowed to be
mixed in with brush. If such items are bagged or piled together with brush, then all contents
provided for pick-up will not be removed. The City will dispose of the brush at the city-owned
burn site specifically for tree limbs, yard and garden debris.

Brush is to be piled near the alley or curbside near where weekly trash is picked up. City crews
will begin on Monday, April 19th on the north side of the city, working their way south until the
entire town has been covered. They will not return to an area once they have been by. Please
have your brush only items ready for pick up as early as possible.

The City of Garnett does provide for special pick up services to help residents discard unwanted
items for a fee. They are:

e Special Pick-Up: Special pick-up of unwanted items, such as furniture, appliances (not
containing Freon) and other household items is available to city residents. This also
includes large piles of brush which cannot be included for the monthly Yard Waste Pick-
Up Program. The charge for this service is a minimum charge of S50 for up to a full dump
truck load plus the landfill dump fee.

e Yard Waste Pick-Up Program: Upon request, city crews will pick up yard waste on the last
Friday of the month. The charge for this service is $5.00. There is a limit of 10 bags of
yard waste. Limbs must be in bundles no large than 6 feet long and 3 feet in width.

PLEASE NOTE: The pick-up point for either of these programs is next to where the usual refuse
pick-up location is (alley or curbside). Note that the city crews will not enter private property. To
request these services, please call city hall at 785-448-5496 to be placed on the list. Charges for
these programs can be added to your monthly utility bill for payment. For additional information
visit www.simplygarnett.com or contact City Hall.

For more information on City Wide Brush Only Clean-Up Week and other special pick-up options,
visit: https://www.simplygarnett.com/refuse-service.html

Hi#H



